

29 August 2009

Dear Mr. Graney,

After our exchange of email yesterday I spent some time digging through the boxes of "stuff" that are being stored - temporarily, I hope - in my basement "Lab / Studio / Work Shop " and found the previously mentioned tape recordings.

To the skeptic, these recordings offer no real proof that we actually received the signals directly from the Moon. In fact, I have no "proof" other than the word of my partner in the project, Mr. Glenn Rutherford, who was there at the time they were made. Having been involved in just about every aspect of the project from antenna construction to standing "listening" watches at the receiver, Glenn knows how carefully I tried to insure the integrity of the project.

Without getting too deeply into the technical details let me just say that our best "evidence" that the signals we were receiving actually originated on the moon is in the fact that as the moon moved across the sky and out of the "beam" or pattern of the antenna, the signals would fade, become very noisy, and then disappear. Re-aligning the antenna towards the moon would restore the signals.

Then too was the fact that what we were hearing was also being broadcast on television - but delayed 5 to 10 seconds! We knew this to be standard practice by NASA. By delaying the audio transmissions received, they could "blip-out" or edit anything the astronauts might say that would not be in their best interest, before broadcasting it to the general public.

This reinforced our belief that what we were hearing was the actual transmissions from the moon and not some spurious emission from a local TV station's audio transmitter.

I'll continue to search my "archives" in hopes of finding some of the photographs of our "listening post" and the big directional antenna we used for this project.

With Warmest Regards,

Larry Baysinger, CPBE